RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS -1-
BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Held July 30, 2019
Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7pm with roll call. All
trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present except Ben Hupp.
VISITORS: Cindy Glaub, BJ Cottrill, Judy Cottrill, Barb Selegue, John Hoffer, Iris Hedges,
Don Watkins, Rob Small, Tim May, Pete Smith, Ed Monroe, Stuart Mack, Andrew Selegue,
Shannon Duval, Kevin Black, Beau Heaberlin, Paul Hester, Timothy Lupion,
Trustee VanBuren made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket

certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is
lawfully certified that the amount $ is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

5580 07/27/2019 Always Clean Portables $370.00
5581 07/27/2019 Englefield Oil Co. $756.70
5582 07/27/2019 Econo Signs $113.14
5583 07/27/2019 CARTER LUMBER $528.09
5584 07/27/2019 Pleasant Valley Limestone $874.65
5585 07/27/2019 MNCO $84.55
5586 07/27/2019 Lowes Companies,Inc. $320.10
5587 07/27/2019 JENNIE DUVAL $941.93
5588 07/27/2019 STEPHEN GLAUB $585.13
5589 07/27/2019 BENJAMIN C HUPP $686.29
5590 07/27/2019 DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN $685.13
5591 07/27/2019 BARBARA L SELEGUE $308.04
5592 07/28/2019 AW BJ Cottrill $151.32
5593 07/28/2019 BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL $1,164.21
5594 07/28/2019 JOHN E HOFFER $1,273.38
5595 07/28/2019 DONALD W WATKINS $1,107.57
5596 07/29/2019 Power Parts Engineering $392.54
5597 07/29/2019 COLUMBUS EQUIPMENT $86.94

$10,429.71
GUEST SPEAKER

Kevin Black thanked the trustees for the asphalt on Mt. Hope.
Stu Mack said the company trimming trees left a bunch branches on Open Woods and Cherry
Hill Rd.
Correspondence: FO received an email from the prosecutor’s office stating there will be a
change to our assistant prosecutor again.
Zoning: Barb Selegue, zoning inspector, reported she issued 2 permits for the month. Andy
Wells and George Romano.

Bob Wess is moving stuff away from the road and back to the rear of his property. He
seems to be trying to comply with the court order.
Unfinished Business

The air conditioner in the meeting room needs repaired. Houston Heating ordered the part
and should be returning to install it soon.

The board still needs to look into purchasing a truck and building a cinder bin.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Barb Selegue suggested we use a different company for the port a johns next year.

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee Glaub.
With business complete, the board adjourned at 7:45pm.
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